
Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to 
Information) (England) Regulations 2012 
 
Notice under Regulation 10: Key Decision where less than 28 days’ 
public notice has been given 
 
Pursuant to Regulation 10 of the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) 
(Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 (‘the 
Regulations’), I hereby give Notice that:- 
 
The Executive Member for Climate Change, Environment and Transport 
intends to make a Key Decision on behalf of the Sheffield City Council on 9th 
December 2021.  
 
The Key Decision will be to accept a government grant offer from the Sheffield 
City Region of £1,287,587. This grant is part of the Transforming Cities Fund 
(TCF) Tranche 2 stage 2 programme. Sheffield City Council will also enter 
into a grant agreement with Sheffield City Region. The grant will fund further 
design development to take the ’Housing Zone North’ (HZN) project to final 
business case stage. 
 
It has not been possible to give 28 clear days’ notice of the intention to make 
the Key Decision, as required by Regulation 9 (2) of the Regulations. 
 
The reasons why compliance with Regulation 9 is impracticable in this matter 
are as follows:- there is a need to ensure that the Grant is accepted in 
advance of Sheffield City Council entering into contract with a design and 
build contractor to develop the final business case for the HZN project. 
Following a competitive tendering exercise, this is currently expected to be 
21st December 2021.  
 
 
Gill Duckworth 
Director of Legal and Governance 
Sheffield City Council 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
 
As required by Regulation 10 of the Regulations, the Chair of the Overview 
and Scrutiny Management Committee has been informed of the matter about 
which the Key Decision is to be made by being given the above Notice. 
 
 
Pursuant to Regulation 10 (3) this Copy of the Notice was made available at 
Sheffield Town Hall for inspection by the public and published on the 
Council’s website on 2nd December 2021. 
 
 
 

http://login.westlaw.co.uk/maf/wluk/app/document?src=doc&linktype=ref&&context=10&crumb-action=replace&docguid=I1D8698F0E76C11E1A294D02F3EA0A657

